
 

THE HOLY TRINITY NEWSLETTER Friday 15th June 

 
DINNER MONEY PAYMENTS 

A reminder to those parents concerned that outstanding dinner money must be paid at the school office, in 
line with the arrangements outlined in the reminder letter that was sent out this week.   
If payment of any outstanding balance will cause problems please speak to Mrs Singleton in the school 
office to arrange a more manageable payment schedule. 
As from Monday 18th June 2018 Lancashire County Council Policy on dinner money payment and arrears 
will be implemented. This means that if arrears exceed £33 (3 weeks) the school will not provide a meal 
and the parent must provide a packed lunch for their child. Payment for meals taken must also be made 
in advance. 
It is the responsibility of parents to check with the Area Education Office whether their child is entitled to 
Free School Meals in Key Stage 2. Eligibility can change if family circumstances change, and parents have to 
re-apply periodically to ensure any entitlement to Free School Meals continues. Telephone details for the 
Area Education Office can be obtained from the school office. 

 
Goodbye to Miss Ringland: 
 
Miss Ringland, Our Early Years Foundation Stage Team Leader, will be leaving us at the end of 
the school year in order to take up a teaching post at an International School in Dubai. We wish 
her every success in this new and exciting change of direction to her career and thank her for the 
tremendous dedication and hard work she has contributed to the lives of the children of the school. 
Mrs Gorman, on her return from maternity leave, will be replacing Miss Ringland as E.Y.F.S. Team 
Leader from September 2018. Mrs Gorman has very successfully carried out this role before and is 
the ideal person to lead the E.Y.F.S. and to ensure its continuing success. 
 

PINK DAY 
The charity fundraising day in support of the Clic Sargent Charity and in memory of 
Emily Bannister held on Friday 25th May raised an incredible £453. Many thanks for 
your support. 

 
PARENTS’ ONLINE SAFETY BRIEFING: 
Mrs Bolton will be holding this session at 9.00 a.m. on Monday 2nd July. The online world 
can hold many dangers for children. If your child uses the internet for any purpose at home 
including online gaming or looking at youtube videos etc. this session will be extremely 
useful in helping you to keep your child safe.  
For this meeting, pre-school children may be brought (if there is no alternative) but must 
be fully supervised throughout the session. 
 
Next week is Healthy Week. Please ensure that your child has a P.E. kit in school.  
 
Sports Days are planned as follows – weather permitting; 
E.Y.F.S. – Monday 18th June – see E.Y.F.S. staff for details. 
Key Stage 1 – Tuesday 19th June at 1.15 p.m. 
Key Stage 2 – Wednesday 20th June at 1.15 p.m. 
 
 



 
 
 

CLASS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION 
1st Place CLASS 2R 99.0% 
2nd Place CLASS RECEPTION R 98.2% 
3rd Place CLASS 5S 98.1% 
This week’s Overall School Attendance Rate >>>>>>>>>>>>> 95.6% 
The Attendance Rate since the Start of the School Year >>>>>> 96.0% 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


